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Report as required by Act 45 of 2013 Section 2: Service Plan for Austine School  

Legislation 

No. 45. (S.11) An act relating to the Austine School 

Summary 

This act authorizes the Vermont Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing to sell up to 

15 acres of undeveloped land associated with the Austine School for the Deaf and Hard 

of Hearing (the Austine School) with no obligation to repay the State for any 

appropriations made to or for the benefit of the Austine School; provided, however, that 

the sale of land does not alter the first priority lien on the property created under 16 

V.S.A. § 3823(b) in favor of the State. The act also directs the Secretary of Education, in 

consultation with the President and Board of Trustees of the Austine School, to develop 

and present a service plan to meet the needs of Vermont students served by the Austine 

School to the House Committees on Corrections and Institutions and on Education, and 

the Senate Committees on Institutions and on Education on or before January 15, 2014.  

 

Summary  

In September 2013, then Secretary Armando Vilaseca met with Bill Gurney, President 

for the Center for Deaf and Hard of Hearing, Inc. to discuss the creation of a service 

plan as required in Act 45 of 2013. Gurney outlined some of the current plans of the 

Board to expand the mission of the school, and Secretary Vilaseca suggested 

opportunities for meeting with education stakeholders to support this work. 

Unfortunately, as of January the strategic planning process was put on hold as they try 

to address a serious budget deficit projected for this year. In fact, they are questioning 

the ability to open our residential programs for the 2014-15 school year given our 

current financial situation. 

More recently, current Secretary of Education Rebecca Holcombe also met with Mr. 

Gurney to provide suggestions for the future of Austine. 

In order to communicate the financial challenges and operating status that Austine is 

currently working under, Gurney provided the Audit Report to the Agency for 

inclusion in this report. 

 


































